
   Issue: June 2024 

           
                                                       

 

Evington & Coleman Ward  
Newsletter 

Your Local Team 

What Matters to you? 
Evington Ward 

• OPERATION GROOVE - A targeted policing operation to prevent any increase in ASB or crime in and around surrounding open 

spaces. 

• A series of educational pieces to highlight the importance of road safety, followed by a series of road safety operations to ensure 

road safety is maintained across the area. 

• Patrol the location of Downing Drive and surrounding areas in a bid to drive down ASB, crime and provide 

reassurance to the community. 

• Provide targeted patrols in the area of Harwin Road and surrounding area to protect the vulnerable and en-

sure confidence from members of the community surrounding ASB and drugs use. 

Coleman Ward 

• Patrols and licence checks with local licenced premises to prevent ASB and crime. 

• OPERATION GROOVE - A targeted policing operation to prevent any increase in ASB or crime in and around 

surrounding open spaces. 

• A series of educational pieces to highlight the importance of road safety, followed by a series of road safety 

operations to ensure road safety is maintained across the area. 

What we are doing 

 

PCSO COOK has been actively addressing various issues in her local 

beat area. She responded to a report of an abandoned vehicle causing 

parking problems for residents and successfully had the vehicle seized. 

In addition, she makes regular visits to St Barnabas Primary School, 

where there have been concerns about dangerous parking during 

school pick-up and drop-off times. Her high-visibility patrols have been 

effective in deterring inconsiderate parking, ensuring a safer environ-

ment for everyone.  
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Evington and Coleman Ward officers 

recently convened with local council-

lors and agencies to address commu-

nity issues and offer support and ad-

vice. The meeting was productive, 

fostering extensive discussions on 

various concerns. Following the meet-

ing, patrols were carried out along East 

Park Road. This initiative was well-

received, providing opportunities for 

meaningful conversations with local 

businesses and residents. The Eving-

ton and Coleman Ward team remains 

committed to maintaining a safe and 

supportive environment for all commu-

nity members. 

 

The below new and updated beat 

priorities have been set to take effect 

from July. 
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News 

Community engagements 

• Beat surgery at Spar, Main Street, Evington, Wednesday 10th July, 11:00am - 12:00pm. 

• Beat surgery at Oasis Café, North Evington Free Church, Linden Street, Wednesday 17th June, 10:00am - 12:00pm. 

• Beat surgery at Tesco, Downing Drive, Thursday 18th July, 11:00am - 12:00pm. 

• Beat surgery at NatWest Bank, East Park Road, Monday 29th July, 10:00am - 11:30am. 

 Coleman 

Here is a snapshot taken by PC WICKS, having finished patrolling North Evington. PC WICKS 

wishes to add, “have to say, the sunset tonight was absolutely breath taking, sometimes the best 

things in life are free”.  

 

 

Evington 

  

It was an eventful shift for PCSO Madu, he assisted local response colleagues with 

enquires relating to an assault. Additionally, an established beat priority is to reduce 

shoplifting incidents, regular patrols in local businesses have significantly reduced 

shoplifting incidents and helps to create a safer environment for business owners, 

customers and local residents. PCSO Madu is planning to work with relevant agen-

cies regarding parking issues raised by Goodwood Road residents.  

                                                                              

         

 

 

Beat Surgery - North Evington Café  

PCSO Cook was at her regular beat surgery location. It was great to see those who attend-

ed. Why not come by next time to discuss any local concerns, ask questions, or just to say 

hello. It's a great opportunity to connect with your Community Support Officer in a relaxed 

setting. Find out when you can meet a local Community Support Officer at one of many 

community engagements below. Following PCSO COOK’s beat surgery, she was on the 

other side of the beat outside of Green Lane Infants. The children loved waving at PCSO 

Cook (and she loved waving back). 

 

School Event 

     

 

PC MISTRY and PCSO OLEH from the Coleman Ward attended Crown Hills Community College for an 

event. It was a fun day for everyone with children and adults of all ages trying uniform on and checking out the 

police vehicle.          
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